Gleaner - 1993-02-10

## Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

#### BORN

GORDON - Robert and Sylvie (Ener) are happy to announce the arrival of their new son Cory, brother of Christopher and Cara, born Ottawa, January 7, 1993, weighing 7 pounds 3 ounces. Proud grandparents are Ira and Effic Gordon and Léonard and Vienna Ener.

#### DIED

STARK, Phyllis Marie -Peacefully in North Hatley, Qué, on January 29, 1993, in her 98th year. Beloved wife of the late Francis A. Stark. Dear mother of Frank (Nancy), of Woodlands, Que., John, of Baic d'Urfé, Que. and Robert of Dundee, Que. Loving grandmother of five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. A memorial service was held in St. James Anglican Church, Anglican Chur Hatley, Que., Monday, February on 1993, Cannon Curtis Patterson officiating. Burial of ashes at a later date. Donations to a charity of your choice would be appreciated.

UPTON, Dora Belle - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital on February 5, 1993, Upton Dora Belle, aged 91 years, dear sister of Myrtle Williams, the late Dolly Gibson, also late James Upton and late George Upton, aunt to Beverley Kennedy, Champlain, N.Y. and Clifford Williams, of Hemmingford and 7 nieces and great nephews. Funeral service was held on Monday, February 8 at 2:00 p.m., in J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain, Hemmingford.

Interment Hemmingford Protestant Cemetery.

# CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank Dr. Aiken, Dr. Thompson, Dr. Geukjian and the nursing staff on the 2nd floor of the Memorial Barrie Hospital for the excellent care I received during my stay, many thanks also for the cards, flowers, gifts and visit from families and friends.

Bessie Elliott

thanks for Sincere cards, gifts, phone calls and many acts of kindness from neighbours and friends following my accident.

Dorothy Morison

I wish to express my sincere thanks and appreciation to all who visited me, sent food, flowers, get well cards, letters and gifts as well as special prayers that helped me so very much; special thanks to my precious family who showered me with their love.

with deep appreciation Yvette Paré

### CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Joe Kelly would like to express their sincere appreciation for the kindness and care during a time of need. A special thank you to Ruth Graham and Lucie Tessier along with the staff at C.L.S.C., and Dr. Jeannie Rosenberg, To all the friends who showed support when it was greatly needed, Thank you for being there with your presence and your actions.

To Dr. Sommerville and his team of specialists at the Montreal General Hospital, Section 15 West. Also for phone calls, get well cards and visits. All were much appreciated.

The nurses help up their vigil, throughout the long

dark night, And check to make sure

that everything is all right. when morning

And arrives, and you are a bit drowsy still,

A wee cup arrives on your stand, and there's your 7 o'clock pill!

P.S. A special tribute to all those who work on the wards.

Many thanks Raymond Elliott

I would like to thank Dr. Thompson and the nursing staff on the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the excellent care received during my recent stay.

Adrien Bohemen

Mrs. Solange Sauvé Billette deceased December 24, 1992 - I was deeply moved with all the marks of condolences, flowers, gifts and mass offerings during our bereavement. On my own behalf and on the behalf of the family I hereby express our most heartfelt gratitude.

Many, many thanks André Billette

I would like to thank Dr. Bedrossian and the 6th floor nursing staff at Hospitalier Centre Valleyfield for the excellent care received during my recent stay. Thank you to family and friends for flowers, gifts, cards and visits. A special thank you to Pierre, Linda and Julie for holding down my job for the last two months.

Shirley Arthur